

AMERICAN INSTITUTE of ELECTRICAL ENGINEERS

(HEADQUARTERS: 345 EAST FORTY-SEVENTH STREET, NEW YORK 17, N. Y.)

345 East 47 Street New York 17, N. Y.

July 10, 1962

Mr. E. w. Brewer General Electric Company The Cliver Building Mellon Square Pittsburgh 22, Pennsylvania

Dear Mr. Brewer:

In response to the several questions in yourletter of July 2 with regard to the processing of transfer applications and the resultant (up to December 31) transfer fees, I regret to say that we do not yet know the answers ourselves. I personally would agree with your thinking as to the handling of transfer fees and certainly I am sure we will accept an application on an old application blank even after January 1, inasmuch as the membership requirements of AIEE, IRE and IEEE are near enough to being alike that this would not be a basis for refusing a form that did not happen to be in vogue at the moment. I imagine you have in mind the fact that in 1951 we did require that applicants use a new form because the membership requirements were changed very considerably at that time and we wanted to make certain that the applicant was aware of the new higher basis on which his eligibility would be considered, and the only way we could be assured of this was tohave him apply on the new form that had the new requirements printed thereon.

I am supplying a copy of your letter to Mr. Herrmann and Miss Lennon because they are more closely in touch with these details. However, until the IEEE Bylaws are at least in preliminary form and the new General Manager decrees what the staff setup will be for the new organization, I do not believe we can give you more definite answers to your questions.

Very truly yours,

J. J. Anderson, Secretary General Administration Department

JJA/jw cc: MS Hibshman Bradley Cozzens GE Herrmann UB Lennon